BAY CITY COUNCIL MEETING
March 11, 2024


MAYOR KEITH CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER: 6:00 P.M.
INVOCATION:  CURTIS HOGAN	
COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE WERE:
WADE HAMILTON
ROB BURGESS
GRAHAM ELDRIDGE
DARRELL KIRBY-ABSENT
DAVID MILAM
CURTIS HOGAN

CITY ATTORNEY IN ATTENDANCE:  ZACH MORRISON
GUESTS:
BECKY KEITH
CHRIS WALKER
TAYSIA DAVIS
ROBIN LOCKETT
T.J. BURNS
TIM BIRDSONG
DANIEL NIX
TERRI CRAFT
CHARLES MITCHELL	

DAVID MILAM MADE THE MOTION TO ACCEPT FEBRUARY 2024 MINUTES.
CURTIS HOGAN 2ND MOTION PASSED 5-0 																														
OLD BUSINESS:
STREET PAVING: THE MAYOR WAS WANTING TO PAVE PAULA, THOMAS, AND HOLT STREETS. HAWKEYE ENTERPRISES SUBMITTED A BID OF $81620.00. PLANS ARE TO HOLD OFF PAVING HOLT STREET UNTIL NEXT YEAR. WE WILL GO AHEAD WITH THE PAVING ON PAULA AND THOMAS STREETS LATER THIS YEAR. THE MAYOR WILL REACH OUT FOR MORE BIDS TO COMPARE.
BANK LEASE:  LAST MONTH THE BANK LEASE WAS DISCUSSED. FIRST COMMUNITY SENT THE COPY OF THE LAST LEASE AGREEMENT. THE CITY AND BANK ARE LOCKED IN LEASE FOR 3 CONSECTIVE CONTRACTS OF 3 YEARS EACH. THE LEASE COMMITTED THE CITY FOR ANOTHER 3 YEARS AT $300.00 PER MONTH. 
ECLISPE RULES: MAYOR KEITH WILL PUT THESE TOGETHER AND CITY ATTORNEY MORRISON WILL PREPARE A WAIVER TO BE SIGNED BY ECLIPSE VISITORS.
VIKING INDUSTRIAL PAINTING COMPLETED THE WATER TOWER JOB. THE CITY WAS INVOICED FOR $136250.00 AFTER THE REMAINING ARPA FUNDS WERE APPLIED, THE REMAINING $1,971.79 WAS PAID FROM THE GENERAL FUND. 
JD TRACTOR:  THE TRACTOR SHOULD ARRIVE ANY DAY!
PLANNING AND REZONING:  THE DECISION TO REZONE SAI COLONY FROM C-1 TO R-2 WAS TABLED UNTIL THE MARCH 26, 2024, MEETING.

THE COUNCIL SET THE TIME FOR OUR ECLIPSE VISITORS’ GENERATORS TO SHUTDOWN AT 10:30 PM UNTIL 6:00 AM.
DAVID MILAM MADE THE MOTION TO ACCEPT.
ROB BURGESS 2ND
5-0 MOTION CARRIED

NEW BUSINESS:	
SALES TAX PROCLAMATION:  A COPY WILL BE PREPARED FOR EACH COUNCIL MEMBER TO REVIEW AT THE NEXT CITY COUNCIL MEETING.

POLICE REPORT:  ASSISTANT POLICE CHIEF, T.J. BURNS STATED THE BODY CAM GRANT WILL COVER THE PURCHASE OF NEW CAMERAS FOR ALL POLICE OFFICERS.
HE ALSO REPORTED THE NEW GRAPHICS ON ALL POLICE VEHICLES HAVE BEEN COMPLETED.
THE POLICE DEPARTMENT APPRECIATES THE WORK CHRIS WALKER HAS BEEN DOING.

FINANCE REPORT:  NEW CDS HAVE BEEN SETUP AND NOW DRAWING INTEREST AT NEW RATES.
THE WATER DEPARTMENT WILL BE REBUILDING THE PUMP BUILDING ON ISBELL STREET.

STREET PATCHWORK HAS BEEN COMPLETED.

THE BASEBALL PROGRAM WAS DISCUSSED AS WELL AS NEW STREET SIGNS.
DAVID MILAM MADE THE MOTION TO ADJOURN.
WADE HAMILTON 2ND MOTION PASSED 5-0








